

Missionaries to Puerto Rico

spearfamilypr.com

spearfamilypr

Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,

Jul-Aug 2021

We continue to make plans for evangelism and outreach, but COVID here is still a major issue. Our community remains in the "red zone" with new cases every day and many restrictions. We have to use great wisdom but continue to do what we can and while planning and preparing for what will soon be able to do.

Kristen has begun a weekly "hybrid" (virtual and in person) ladies Bible study. They are learning the Titus 2 model of the older ladies teaching the younger. It has been a great start so far, with all of our regular ladies attending plus a few others.



July brought us our first new "in person visitors" since the lockdown. One lady

was invited by our newest family and she told us she has found her new church! Pray that her husband Miguel will attend with her. A second family has also begun to attend and already they have invited others to join them.



Many have been asking again how to become church members and we are walking through the process again with each family. We have been either inviting each family to our home or going to theirs to clear up any questions and make plans to move ahead, discussing some doctrinal issues as needed to make sure we have a strong foundation. Please pray for wisdom and guidance as we meet with them.

On a personal note, we are praying for wisdom in the need for a new vehicle. We need at least a 12-passenger van and the cost is around \$15,000-20,000. We want to make the right choice on a vehicle we can keep for many years. We will also begin homeschooling again in September and are needing to add therapy for Zachary and Jeremiah plus a Spanish class for the kids so they can become more fluent. The fall looks to be very busy!

Thank you for your prayers and support that make our ministry possible!

For more pictures please check our Facebook page or we can email them to you.

The Spear Family

Contact Information The Spear Family 251 Valles de Añasco Añasco, PR 00610 787.566.3558 spear@mwbm.org

Sending Church Liberty Baptist Church PO Box 352 Stockbridge, GA 30281 Pastor Matt Grimes 770.474.1247

Support Address MWBM PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org